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The waiver is for the 
2020/21 financial year on 
the grounds of financial 
hardship under section 171 
of the Local Government 
Act 1989. This means that 
whilst rates will go up by 
an average of 2% under 
the State Government's 
Ratecapping system, 
Monash ratepayers 
will then be provided 
with a 10% waiver. Not 
raising rates by the 
allowed 2% would have 
a compounding impact 
on future budgets.

We believe Monash is the 
only Council in Victoria 
to propose a cut in 
rates across the board, 
recognising the impact 
of COVID-19. The waiver 

  
  key focus in  
  draft budget
Council has made the unprecedented decision 
in its draft budget to introduce a waiver on 
Council rates for the 2020/21 financial year as a 
gesture of support for the Monash community in 
the wake of the COVID-19 pandemic.

applies to all 81,319 
ratepayers in Monash.

It’s a decision Council 
has been able to make 
because of prudent 
financial planning over 
many years.

Monash Council remains 
the metropolitan Council 
with the lowest rates on a 
rate per assessment basis 
and the lowest rates for 
any Council in the State 
on a per capita basis.

COVID-19 has had a 
significant impact on 
everyone and no-one 
can be 100% sure what 
lies ahead economically 
and emotionally but we 
believe this draft budget 
strikes the right balance. 

When this crisis began, 
we promised we 
would be there for our 
community during the 
tough times and the 
recovery, and this is as 
tough as it gets. 

The most immediate 
financial assistance we 
can give the Monash 
community is to reduce 
the amount of rates 
people pay, whilst still 
being able to maintain 
our essential services 
that we know our 
residents expect. 

Rates contribute to 
Council services like 
rubbish collection, 
libraries, maintenance 
of roads and footpaths, 
sporting facilities, child 
immunisation and meals 
on wheels. These services 
are important to the 
community and we have 
taken steps to ensure 
these continue. 

We will keep our end 
of the bargain. We will 
continue to do all we can 
to deliver the high quality 
services, projects and 
initiatives that you expect 
under these constrained 

circumstances. We will 
continue to work together 
in our partnership of 
community and Council in 
this great city of Monash.

Council has taken up the 
option offered by the 
State Government to 
delay the introduction 
of the Budget due to 
COVID-19. The draft 
Budget will go before 
the 25 August Council 
meeting for adoption.

As a result of this 
change, the delivery 
of rate notices for the 
2020/21 financial year 
will be delayed until 
early September 2020. 
The usual 10 instalment 
payment plan offered by 
Council will therefore be 
reduced to 9 instalments.

For more information 
on what is proposed 
and how you can have 
your say, please turn 
to the back page. 

We encourage you to 
provide your feedback 
by 5pm Thursday  
30 July.

For more info: 
  9518 3555 

 www.monash.vic.gov.
au/draft-budget
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Monash Civic Centre

   293 Springvale Road, Glen Waverley

 10am to 2pm (Mon to Fri)

   9518 3555       mail@monash.vic.gov.au
  9518 3444      www.monash.vic.gov.au

National Relay Service (for the hearing and speech impaired) 1800 555 660

9321 5485
9321 5482
9321 5481

9321 5483

9321 5487
9321 5484

7005 3002 

7005 3000 

7005 3003 
7005 3001 Bahasa 

Indonesia

Italiano
Ελληνικά

Language Assist

Oakleigh Service Centre

   3 Atherton Road, Oakleigh 

 10am to 2pm (Mon to Fri)

We welcome your 
feedback about the 
Monash Bulletin: 
  9518 3678 

  joanne.robertson@
monash.vic.gov.au@
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FURTHER CONSULTATION on night time cat curfew
Council will undertake 
further consultation on the 
introduction of a night time 
cat curfew (sunset to sunrise) 
with the community, including 
affected registered cat owners, 
local Friends groups and 
animal welfare organisations.

The introduction of a cat curfew in 
Monash is something Council has 
been considering for some time as 
a mechanism to ensure cats are 
kept safely indoors at night not only 
for their own safety and wellbeing 
but also to protect native wildlife 
and vegetation. 

The introduction of a cat curfew will 
make it an offence for cat owners 
to allow their cats to roam at night. 
However, curfews are difficult to 
enforce and it is intended that 
through heightened awareness 
of the curfew and a willingness 
to comply with a legal control, 
keeping cats safely indoors at night 
may become everyday behaviour 
rather than Council actively 
enforcing a curfew. However, cat 
owners who repeatedly breach a 
curfew following education and 
warnings, can risk 
receiving a fine.

Council had received numerous 
cat complaints for some years, as 
well as requests for a cat curfew, 
which had further prompted 
Council to consider the matter, but 
between 2012 and 2016, there was 
a 90% reduction in cat nuisance 
complaints to Council.

Between June and September 
2017 Council consulted on its 
Domestic Animal Management 
Plan (2017-2021) and did not 
include specific questions about 
a cat curfew but did ask about 
nuisance cats. An overwhelming 
number of respondents supported 
a proposition for an education 
campaign to keep cats indoors at 
night. Additionally, a number of 
respondents supported going further 
and introducing a cat curfew.

The curfew was included in the final 
Domestic Animal Management 
Plan that went to Council.

At Council’s October 2017 meeting, 
an amendment was moved to 
remove the cat curfew. Four 
Councillors supported removing 
the curfew and five did not, with 
one Councillor abstaining and one 
Councillor absent. The Domestic 
Animal Management Plan, including 
the introduction of a cat curfew in 
December 2020, was then passed 
7-3. Council decided at its May 2020 
meeting to hold off introduction of a 
cat curfew until April 2021, when pet 
registrations are due.

In the interim, given a specific 
question about a cat curfew has 
not been directly asked as part 
of the previous consultation, 
particularly to registered cat 
owners in Monash, Council has 

now determined to hold off on the 
introduction of the curfew until April 
2021 and in the interim believes it 
is important to further consult with 
the community, including registered 
cat owners and wildlife groups. 

What Council is proposing is for a 
night-time curfew, from sunset to 
sunrise. This does not require cat 
owners to make any changes to 
their property, such as a special 
cat run. It would simply require 
them to keep their cat indoors, 
whether that be inside the home, 
garage or shed – somewhere 
comfortable and safe for the cat 
and also for birds and wildlife.

When cats are outdoors they can 
attack wildlife, get hit by cars, be 
injured or injure other cats, and 
spread diseases such as feline AIDS. 
They can also spray, howl, and 
annoy neighbours, especially during 
mating season.

In a study by the CSIRO (We need 
to worry about Bella and Charlie) it 
found that: Pet cats kill introduced 
species more often than do feral 
cats living in natural environments, 
but, nonetheless, the toll of native 
animals killed per square kilometre 
by pet cats in residential areas is 
still much higher than the toll per 
square kilometre by feral cats.

The survey remains open until  
30 July 2020 at  www.monash.
vic.gov.au/cat-survey-consult

The results of the survey will be 
reported back to a future Council 
meeting, made available on 

 www.monash.vic.gov.au and 
provided in a future edition of the 
Monash Bulletin or  9518 3555.

mailto:mail%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
http://www.monash.vic.gov.au
mailto:joanne.robertson%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
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http://www.monash.vic.gov.au


NEXT COUNCIL 
Meeting 
The next Council Meeting will be held on 
Tuesday 28 July from 7pm at the Monash 
Civic Centre (293 Springvale Rd, Glen 
Waverley). The meeting’s agenda will be 
published on Council’s website from 5.30pm 
on Thursday 23 July. Monash residents 
and ratepayers can ask questions at the 
meeting, with questions to be submitted to 
Council by 2pm on Tuesday 28 July.

Under the restrictions introduced by the 
State Government to slow the spread of 
Coronavirus, Council meetings will not be 
open to the public to attend. However, 
the meeting remains a public meeting 
with the community able to watch via 
our livestreaming service at  webcast.
monash.vic.gov.au 

During this time the Mayor will act 
as the representative in reading out 
any public questions and providing a 
response over the livestream. A written 
response will also be provided.

 www.monash.vic.gov.au/meetings

  9518 3555 

In this issue of the Monash Bulletin 
we outline our 2020/21 draft 
budget. It’s a draft Budget like never 
before, and it has taken months of 
deliberations to reach this point. 
It is nothing like what we planned 
pre-COVID-19, but in acknowledging 
the emotional and economic 
challenges our community is facing, 
I firmly believe that this is the 
budget we need to have. The key 
initiative is our proposal for a 10% 
waiver on rates for all 81,319 Monash 
ratepayers – residential, business 
and investment. To the best of my 
knowledge, we are the only Council 
in the state to propose a waiver 
across the board. And we do so 
while maintaining our status as the 
lowest rating Council per capita in 
the state.

Everyone is impacted by this 
pandemic. People have lost jobs, 
businesses are suffering, and 
owners of investment properties 
have tenants who can’t pay their 
rent. We were not going to pick 
and choose who receives help, as 
we know everyone is struggling 
and everyone deserves a helping 

hand. But I want to reassure 
you that this decision will 
not result in a loss of those 
essential services that are 
critical to you. Services such 
as waste collection, road 
and footpath maintenance, 
upkeep of our reserves, 
sporting facilities, recreation 
centres and services to 
support our families, older residents 
and young people will all continue. 
Prudent financial management 
over many years ensures that we 
can manage this for the short-term. 
And there will still be infrastructure 
projects that we will undertake 
to improve our city. It’s important 
that you let us know what you think 
about the draft Budget. Please 
take the time to do so.

In other news, our fantastic FOGO 
(food organics, green organics) 
program has kicked off and the 
initial response has been one 
of overwhelming excitement. 
I’m delighted at how many of 
you are keen to take part – it’s 
one of the easiest ways we can 
reduce our individual impact on 

our environment. My two young 
daughters were very curious about 
what the little bucket was for and 
have been very excited to scrape 
their leftovers in and then deposit 
them in the outside bin. It’s great 
to see their enthusiasm and to be 
able to have conversations with 
them about where the waste will 
go and what will be done with it 
– fertile compost to feed vegies. 
This is a great initiative to reduce 
waste to landfill and one I am 
proud to champion.

If you’re interested in finding  
out more about what I’ve been  
up to around our city, like my  

 @crstuartjames or follow me on 
 @crstuartjames and join me on 

the journey. 
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MESSAGE FROM  
Mayor Stuart James

Council’s annual free hard 
waste collection begins 
this month and notices 
will be sent to households 
outlining what you can 
and can’t put out for this 
collection.

The annual free hard waste 
collection runs from 27 July 
through to 31 August. 

Some tips to remember:

	» Collections will take place 
between Monday-Friday of 
your collection week

	» Total material placed on 
the nature strip should not 
exceed four cubic metres

	» Place goods on the nature 
strip by 6am on the Monday 
of your collection week, 
or one week before your 
collection is due to begin

	» Each stack will be collected 

by a different truck at a 
different time of the week

	» Items put out for collection 
must be able to be lifted by 
two people and weigh less 
than 50kg

	» Please do not park your car 
in front of the naturestrip 
during the collection week

	» To keep our streets tidy for 
everyone, please ensure you 
follow the guidelines in the 
brochure and make sure 
that all items you leave out 
can be collected

	» If you receive a notice 
advising that your items 
cannot be collected, it will 
explain why they can’t be 
picked up and we ask that 
you return them to your 
property within 24 hours.

If your waste is not collected 
by the end of the collection 
week:  9518 3555. 

HARD WASTE collection to start

webcast.monash.vic.gov.au
webcast.monash.vic.gov.au
http://www.monash.vic.gov.au/meetings
https://www.facebook.com/CrStuartJames/
https://twitter.com/crstuartjames
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You can recycle things 
like fruit and vegetables, 
meat, fish and bones, eggshells, bread, rice, pasta, cooked leftovers and 
even paper towel, tissues and pet hair. Recycling your food waste is easy:

1.	 Collect food scraps in your kitchen caddy: Have your caddy nearby 
when preparing meals so you can put food scraps straight into your 
caddy 

2.	Empty your caddy into your green waste bin: Carry your caddy to your 
green waste bin, flip the lid and tip your food waste in the bin

3.	Put your green waste bin out for collection: Your green waste bin goes 
out on the alternate week 
to your recycling bin.

A welcome pack and caddy 
are currently being delivered 
to households who have 
a green waste bin. If your 
caddy hasn’t arrived by 
Wednesday 5 August call  
us on  9518 3555. 

Unsure whether food waste recycling is 
for you? Start small by putting fruit and 
vegetable peelings, bread and eggshells 
in your green waste bin. As you become 
more confident, you can then add meat, 
bones and cooked leftovers to your green 
waste bin.

Reduce smells and mess
Odours and smells are common 
with food. You might be concerned 
about your caddy or green waste 
bin getting smelly but there are 
ways to minimise smells so you 
can recycle your food scraps with 
confidence:
	» Sprinkle bi-carbonate (baking) 

soda on top of the food waste. 
You can also do this in your green 
waste bin

	» Empty your caddy every 2-3 days 
and rinse it after each use. For a 
more thorough clean you can use 
dish detergent or pop it in your 
dishwasher.

There's more tips in the 
information pack being delivered 
with your kitchen caddy.

Food and Green Waste

Yes please
	» Fruit and vegetable peelings, 

scraps
	» Meat, seafood, bones
	» Noodles, rice, cooked leftovers
	» Eggshells, dairy, baked goods
	» Grass clippings, garden prunings
	» Leaves, flowers, small logs, 

branches.

No thanks
	» Plastic bags, food containers,  

food packaging
	» Fruit and vegetable stickers, 

rubber bands, labels
	» Nappies, baby wipes, pet waste.

YOU CAN NOW 
recycle  
food waste

We’re excited to let you know food 
waste can now go in your green 
waste bin – the same bin used for 
grass clippings and garden prunings. 

Biodegradable, degradable 
or compostable items and 
packaging cannot go in your 
green waste bin. Please dispose 
of these in your 
general waste bin. 

The only liners 
acceptable to use for 
food waste recycling 
are ones that are 
AS4736 certified. Compostable

AS 4736

Have Your 
Say on the 
Draft Monash 
Loneliness 
Framework 
2020-2025 from 
Wed 1 July to 
Wed 29 July.

 www.monash.
vic.gov.au/
loneliness-
framework

   9518 3555  
Community 
Wellbeing

HAVE YOUR SAY 
Draft Monash 
Loneliness 
Framework  
2020-2025
Loneliness is now recognised as 
one of Australia’s most prominent 
public health issues. One in 
four people report that they 
regularly feel lonely and these 
statistics have only become 
more significant with the impact 
of COVID-19. While loneliness 
affects people individually it can 
also have a significant impact on 
the health and wellbeing of the 
community as a whole.

The antidote to loneliness is 
meaningful social connection 
- with family, friends, support 
networks and the community. 
Council has recently prepared 
the Draft Monash Loneliness 
Framework 2020-2025, making 
us one of the first Councils to 
look at loneliness and how it 
impacts on the health of our 
community. This framework 
focuses on the importance of 
social health and facilitating 
social connections and 
community engagement as a 
way of reducing loneliness. 

Earlier this year we conducted 
targeted consultations with the 
community 
and key 
stakeholders 
to assist us 
with the 
development 
of the Draft 
Monash 
Loneliness 
Framework 
2020-2025. 
Now we 
are asking 
for your 
feedback on 
what we’ve 
come up with. 

http://www.monash.vic.gov.au/loneliness-framework
http://www.monash.vic.gov.au/loneliness-framework
http://www.monash.vic.gov.au/loneliness-framework
http://www.monash.vic.gov.au/loneliness-framework


1.5m

SOCIAL DISTANCING AND HYGIENE 
ARE CRITICAL

Stay 1.5 m apart at all times

UPDATE ON COVID-19
The COVID-19 pandemic continues to be a rapidly changing  
and challenging crisis.
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Closed Services and Facilities

Council is continuing its essential services to the 
community following the reintroduction of Stage 3 “Stay 
at Home” COVID-19 restrictions by the State Government.

These restrictions began at 11.59pm on 8 July and at this 
stage are expected to continue for six weeks.

CONTINUING SERVICES

All library branches (Clayton, 
Oakleigh, Glen Waverley, Mount 
Waverley, Wheelers Hill and 
Mulgrave). Some online services 
including video storytime and 
ebooks are available. Visit  

 www.monlib.vic.gov.au 

Monash Gallery of Art, Aquatic and 
Recreation Centres, Monash Youth 

Services. All playgrounds, skate 
parks, fitness stations, table tennis 
tables, bouldering walls, BBQs and 
drinking fountains.

Please note: this information was 
up to date at the time of going to 
print. Please refer to our website 
for more recent updates.

Aged Care & Meals on Wheels 
These services are continuing 
following strict hygiene and social 
distancing measures. Meals on 
Wheels are delivered to the door only.

Customer Service
Our service centres at the Monash 
Civic Centre (293 Springvale Road, 
Glen Waverley) and the Oakleigh 
Service Centre (3 Atherton Road, 
Oakleigh) remain open from 10am-
2pm with social distancing, and a 
concierge service in place.

Please do NOT visit if you are 
unwell or have been in contact 
with a confirmed COVID-19 case 
14 days prior to visiting us.

Where possible we encourage you 
to seek our assistance by phone, 
email and online:   9518 3555 

 mail@monash.vic.gov.au

 www.monash.vic.gov.au (webchat)

Kerbside bin collection
Bins are still being collected. Place 
your bins out the night before your 

collection day and make sure the bin 
is not overfilled and the lid is closed.

Waste Transfer Station 
The Transfer Station is open from 
7.30am-3pm, 7 days.

Immunisation
All community immunisation 
sessions need to be booked 
online at Trybooking - Monash 
Immunisation Sessions.

One adult can accompany their 
child/children to the immunisation 
session. 

  9518 3534   immunisation@
monash.vic.gov.au or the Maternal 
Child Health central booking 
number on   9518 3662. 

Council updates
We will continue to provide frequent 
updates via:

   Facebook @cityofmonash

 Twitter @MonashCouncil
Sign up for our eNewsletter

SUPPORT 
services
Victorian Government 
Emergency Relief
   1800 657 398

  www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/
victorian-public-coronavirus-
disease-covid-19#emergency-
relief-packages

Monash Oakleigh Community 
Support and Information 
Service
25 Downing St, Oakleigh  
(Mon-Fri: 10am-1pm)

   9568 4533 

  admin@mocsis.org.au

  www.mocsis.org.au

Waverley Community 
Information and  
Support Service
  9807 9844 or 9807 5996 

(Mon, Wed & Fri 10am-4pm)

  wavcis@bigpond.com

  www.monashwaverleycis.
org.au

CRISIS HOUSING
Contact Bill Kendall at Monash 
Council on  0412 787 850 

  bill.kendall@monash.vic.
gov.au

Crisis After Hours 
   1800 825 955

Uniting Harrison  
(Suburb: Mulgrave)
321 Ferntree Gully Rd, Mount 
Waverley   1300 277 478

Community Housing Limited 
(Suburbs: Glen Waverley, 
Wheelers Hill & Burwood)
19-23 Prospect St, Box Hill 

  1300 245 468

Salvo Care  
(Remaining Monash Suburbs) 
317 High St, Kew  9853 5680

AT RISK OF 
HOMELESSNESS
Salvo Care  9853 5680 
Uniting Harrisons  

 1300 277 478

http://www.monlib.vic.gov.au
mailto:mail%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
http://www.monash.vic.gov.au
mailto:immunisation%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
mailto:immunisation%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
http://facebook.com/cityofmonash
http://twitter.com/monashcouncil
http://www.mocsis.org.au
http://www.monashwaverleycis.org.au
http://www.monashwaverleycis.org.au
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Princes Highway

Police Road

Monash Freeway

Oakleigh
Ward

Mount Waverley 
Ward

Glen Waverley 
Ward

Mulgrave
Ward

Cr Geoff Lake
0411 645 281
Geoff.Lake@
monash.vic.gov.au

Cr Lynnette Saloumi
0466 465 355
Lynnette.Saloumi@
monash.vic.gov.au

Cr Brian Little
0407 878 033
Brian.Little@ 
monash.vic.gov.au

Cr Rebecca Paterson 
0437 959 163
Rebecca.Paterson@
monash.vic.gov.au

You can contact 
Councillors via 

phone or email. 
Letters can be 

mailed to:
PO Box 1, Glen 
Waverley 3150

Mulgrave Ward

Oakleigh Ward

Cr Robert Davies
0416 000 777
Robert.Davies@ 
monash.vic.gov.au

Cr Josh Fergeus
0466 465 421
Josh.Fergeus@ 
monash.vic.gov.au

Cr Paul Klisaris 
0412 516 026
Paul.Klisaris@
monash.vic.gov.au

Cr Stuart James 
Mayor
9518 3524 /  
0413 184 250
Stuart.James@ 
monash.vic.gov.au

Cr Theo Zographos
0430 316 911
Theo.Zographos@ 
monash.vic.gov.au

Cr Shane McCluskey 
0466 345 406
Shane.McCluskey@
monash.vic.gov.au

Cr MT Pang Tsoi 
Deputy Mayor 
0466 465 376
MTPang.Tsoi@
monash.vic.gov.au

YOUR Councillors
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COUNCILLOR 
NEWS  
Cr Geoff Lake

The four things Council has done to support you 
during COVID-19
Everyone in our community has been impacted by the 
global pandemic. Over the past five months our families, 
businesses and schools have been uprooted in ways that 
would have been unimaginable just last year.

Unfortunately it will be many months and probably years 
until life returns completely to how it once was. The last 
fortnight has been a crushing reminder of that.

However, it has been so good to see people looking out 
for others in our community. Whether it has been buying 
groceries for vulnerable neighbours, checking in on 
colleagues working from home, smiling to the person you 
pass on the street or letting someone else grab that last roll 
of toilet paper at the supermarket, our collective concern for 
each other has been evident.

We all have a part we can play. And for an organisation like 
Monash Council - that is particularly so. 

I’m pleased that Monash Council has really stepped up to 
meet these challenges. 

Firstly, as councils and other businesses were laying off 
staff back in March and April, we resolved that we would 
guarantee the ongoing employment of all Council staff. 
They did not deserve to be thrown on the scrap heap as 
pools, golf courses and libraries closed - and there was no 
shortage of opportunities for useful redeployment.

Secondly, we made it clear that anyone (including 
businesses) experiencing financial hardship would not have 
to pay their Council rates and other charges immediately 
and could defer these without interest.

Thirdly, we have kept key Council services open wherever 
possible during the shutdown periods. We also ensured 
our libraries and recreation facilities reopened as soon as 
permitted by government restrictions. And we were one of 
the few councils which has kept its customer service counter 
and civic centre open the whole time.

Fourthly, and most importantly, we have resolved to 
provide a 10% waiver of rates for every ratepayer. With the 
exception of a fortunate few, most in our community have 
been financially impacted as a result of the pandemic. This 
won’t fix that, but an average saving of around $150 will 
hopefully help a little.

This is just the beginning and not the end of Council’s 
response to the coronavirus. There is more to be done and 
recovery will take years. Through careful and compassionate 
action, we can support each other through these difficult 
times and our community will emerge stronger and more 
deeply connected at the other end.

Please contact me anytime on  0411 645 281 or  
 geoff.lake@monash.vic.gov.au

mailto:Geoff.Lake%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
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mailto:Lynnette.Saloumi%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
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mailto:Paul.Klisaris%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
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mailto:Stuart.James%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
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mailto:Shane.McCluskey%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
mailto:MTPang.Tsoi%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
mailto:MTPang.Tsoi%40monash.vic.gov.au?subject=
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Council will fund almost $2.5 
million in community grants 
to groups and organisations 
within Monash in 2020/21.

Monash Council has one of the 
largest community grants programs 
in Victoria and this year 240 
applications were considered. 

The Grants Program has taken into 
account the current situation with 
COVID-19 and the inability of some 
programs and groups to operate. 
Funding for groups and events will 
be allocated when, and if, they are 
able to resume providing programs 
and services.

Council is proud of its program 
and its support of community 
groups and organisations who 
play a huge role in the lives 
of many Monash residents.

Council will provide cash and in-
kind funding (including use of hall 
or printing) to 199 organisations 
and services who met the funding 
criteria including:
	» Arts and Cultural Projects - 

$90,102.83

	» Community Events - $49,883.45

	» Community Strengthening - 
$357,684.29

	» Neighbourhood Houses - 
$475,366.81

	» Positive Ageing - $745,823.71.

Council also endorsed setting aside 
$135,000 of the existing grants 
funds for the establishment of a 
Quick Response Grant Program 
to assist groups to reconnect with 
their members in innovative or 
alternative ways while COVID-19 
restrictions are in place.

Under this program applicants 
can apply for up to $5000 for a 
once-off grant. The grants will be 
open from 1 July 2020 until the 
allocation has been exhausted.

 www.monash.vic.gov.au/quick-
response-grants

For more info:  9518 3555  
 www.monash.vic.gov.au/
community-grants

COMMUNITY GRANTS  
$2.5 million boost 

With more than 2000-plus 
candidates expected to 
contest local government 
elections across Victoria, this 
year’s election is shaping up to 
be one of the biggest ever.

If you are interested in running for 
Council and playing an important 
role in contributing to the future 
of Monash, you can find out 
more from the Victorian Electoral 
Commission (details below).

Residents can vote for their Council 
representatives via postal vote on 
Saturday 24 October.

Every four years, Monash residents 
and ratepayers vote to elect 
11 Councillors to represent the 

community in four wards: 
Glen Waverley, Mount 

Waverley, Oakleigh 
and Mulgrave. 

COUNCIL ELECTIONS coming soon
Three Councillors are elected in 
Mount Waverley, Oakleigh and 
Mulgrave wards and two in Glen 
Waverley.

In April 2020 a review of Monash 
Council boundaries was completed 
and a recommended change was 
made to the Glen Waverley and 
Oakleigh wards. 

This includes: 
	» An extension of Glen Waverley 

Ward to include an area with the 
boundary of Springvale Road, 
Waverley Road, Blackburn Road 
and the Monash Freeway. This 
change affects 4,093 voters in 
Mount Waverley Ward that will 
now be in Glen Waverley Ward 

	» Extending the Mount Waverley/
Oakleigh Ward boundary south 

to Ferntree Gully Road. 
This change affects 

1,011 voters in the 
Oakleigh ward that 

will now vote in the 
Mulgrave ward.

Council elections 
are conducted 
by the Victorian 

Electoral Commission (VEC) 
as required under the Local 
Government Act 1989.

Since 1997, Monash Council has 
used the postal method of voting, 
rather than attendance voting, 
as postal voting is considered 
the most efficient and accessible 
method of voting.

The last election was held in late 
October 2016.

Are you interested in running 
for Council? As a Councillor you 
play an important role in making 
Monash a great place to live 
now and in the future. The role of 
women on Council is also critical as 
a representative voice. 

Residents will receive a voting form 
and information directly from the 
Victorian Electoral Commission via 
mail. This form is to be sent, using 
the envelope provided, directly to 
the VEC not Council. 

For more info:  9518 3555  
 www.vec.vic.gov.au

http://www.monash.vic.gov.au/quick-response-grants
http://www.monash.vic.gov.au/quick-response-grants
http://www.monash.vic.gov.au/community-grants
http://www.monash.vic.gov.au/community-grants
http://www.vec.vic.gov.au


HIGHLIGHTS from Council’s 
draft 2020/21 Budget
Council has secured State and Federal funding as part 
of the COVID-19 recovery packages to put towards key 
infrastructure projects: 

MAJOR PROJECTS

A further $4.57M towards the Oakleigh Recreation and 
Waverley Gymnastics Centre, including Federal Government 
funding of $2.39M, external contribution of $750K and Council 
contributions of $1.44M. The project will be completed in 2020 
with a total budget of $25.2M.

ROADS AND FOOTPATHS

Various road reconstruction programs $4.48M, which 
includes:
$1.48M external grant funding, $3.25M to renew Council's 
footpaths (estimated up to 40,000m²) and $1.2M to address 
the resurfacing of local roads in keeping with community 
expectations.

SPORTING FACILITIES

The State Government, through Sport and Recreation Victoria, 
has committed $2M towards the improvement of eight outdoor 
netball courts at Jells Park. Detailed design is complete and 
total project costs including the outdoor courts precinct plan is 
$2.40M Council’s contribution to the project is $397K.

Construction of a multi-sport pavilion at Caloola Reserve $2M 
to complement the completed tennis courts at the site.

$1.92M for construction commencement of the Brentwood 
Reserve Pavilion.

Design and construction of Mulgrave Reserve pavilion will 
proceed at an estimated cost of $1.80M plus carry forward 
$150K from last year, including a state grant of $900K. 

CHILDREN AND FAMILIES

$2.25M to continue the design and planning of an Integrated 
Child & Family Hub at Wellington Kindergarten & Mulgrave 
Park in year 2. This project will be completed by 2021/22 with a 
total budget of $4.52M, including $1M in grants from the State 
Government

FIND OUT MORE:

	» VIEWING The draft Budget:

 www.monash.vic.gov.au/have-
your-say 

	» IN PERSON at Monash library 
branches, the Monash Civic Centre 
(293 Springvale Rd, Glen Waverley)  
or the Oakleigh Service Centre  
(3 Atherton Rd) 

	» CALLING Simone Wickes, Manager 
Financial Services  9518 3638

	» LODGING your written submission: 
Monash Council, PO Box 1,  
Glen Waverley 3150   

 mail@monash.vic.gov.au 

Please provide your name and address 
with your written submission so we can 
respond to you. Everyone who makes a 
submission will have the opportunity to 
speak to their submission at a meeting, 
which will be held at the Monash Civic 
Centre on Tuesday 11 August.

All feedback must be received by 
Thursday 30 July.

Council will not use your personal 
information for any other purpose, and 
will not disclose it, without your consent 
except as required or authorised by law. 
You can view our Privacy Policy at  

 www.monash.vic.gov.au/privacy 
Council will consider all feedback 
before deciding on a final Budget 
at its meeting on Tues 25 August. 
We will respond to each submitter 
to advise them of our decision on, 
or in response to their submission.

Oakleigh Recreation 
Centre redevelopment

http://www.monash.vic.gov.au/have-your-say
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